

Grade

3

主催：公益財団法人 日本英語検定協会
後援：文部科学省

3 級

合図あいずがあるまで
シールを破やぶいてはいけません

2021 年 5 月 30 日(日) 実施

問題冊子の開け方



筆記用具などを使って開けてください

しけんじかん
■ 試験時間

筆記試験 (50分)

リスニングテスト (約26分)

ちゅう い じ こう
■ 注意事項

1. 合図があるまでシールを破いてはいけません。ミシン目に沿って
丁寧に破いてください。問題冊子が破れても交換できません。
2. 試験開始まで、この問題冊子を開いてはいけません。
3. 解答は、HB の黒鉛筆がシャープペンシルを使用して解答用紙
(マークシート) に記入してください。解答用紙以外に記入した
解答は、すべて無効となります。問題冊子にはメモをしてもかま
いませんが、後で解答用紙に解答を書き写す時間はありません。
4. 問題内容に関する質問は一切受け付けません。
5. 不正行為をした場合は、答えは無効となります。
6. 他の受験者に迷惑をかける行為を禁じます。
7. リスニングテストの準備時間、およびリスニングテスト中に教
室外へ出た場合は、その後教室に戻りテストを受けることはで
きません。
8. 携帯電話などは必ず電源を切ってカバンにしまい、絶対に使用
しないでください。
9. 電子機器 (ウェアラブル端末を含む) の使用を禁じます。
10. 携帯電話などの着信音・バイブ音、その他試験を妨げる音を発
生させた場合は、失格とすることがあります。
11. 試験終了後、問題冊子は持ち帰ってください。
12. 採点結果等については、一切異議申し立てはできません。
13. この試験問題の複製 (コピー) を禁じます。また、この試験問題
の一部または全部を協会の許可なく他に伝えたり、漏えい (イン
ターネット上) に掲載することを含みます) することを禁じます。

英検ウェブサイト上での合否結果閲覧について

英検協会が運営する「英ナビ！」サイトと連携した新しい合
 否判断サービスをご案内します。従来のサービスより快速に
 合否結果を閲覧いただけます。

一次試験の合否結果閲覧は6/14(月) 15:00から開始となります。
合否結果の公開時間は級別に異なります。

なお、新サービスをご利用いただくためには「英ナビ！」への会員登録が必要です。英検対策に役立つサービスを提供している「英ナビ！」を是非ご利用ください。

(<https://www.ei-navi.jp>)

【じょうかいじょう準会場で受験の方】

合否結果閲覧には、個人番号と暗証番号が必要です。

◆個人番号は解答用紙に記載されています。

◆暗証番号は自分で決めて解答用紙にマークした6桁の数字
です。(6桁のみ有効)

※解答用紙の暗証番号が未設定・記入不備の場合、サービスは利用できません。成績表の到着をお待ちください。

※協会では個人番号・暗証番号に関するお問い合わせには一切お答えできません。この問題冊子に記入し、大切に保管してください。

【本会場で受験の方】

合否結果閲覧には、英検 ID とパスワードが必要です。

◆英検 ID は本人確認票に記載されています。

◆パスワードは本人確認票に記載されています。ネット申込の方は、申込時に使用したパスワードです。

※本人確認票は二次試験でも使用します。試験後も大切に
保管してください。

*自分の学校や団体など(準会場)で受験する場合のみ記入してください。

個人番号							氏名	
暗証番号								

英検

總圖：文庫科學書



A 1 - 3 0 - 1 0 6 2 A

LIVWORKSHEETS

1

つぎ
次の(1) から(15) までの()に入れるのに最も適切なものを
1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

- (1) A: How do you make that potato dish?
B: First, you () the potatoes, and then cut them in half and put butter on them.
1 boil 2 care 3 hurt 4 eat
- (2) Last summer, Hiroshi's family traveled around Japan. This year they want to go ().
1 abroad 2 inside 3 other 4 similar
- (3) Bob () five friends to his party.
1 made 2 visited 3 invited 4 spoke
- (4) A: John, you should go to bed soon. If you stay up too late, you'll () and be late for school.
B: OK, Mom.
1 graduate 2 promise 3 return 4 oversleep
- (5) A: Did you buy your father something special for his birthday?
B: Yes. He loves to cook, so I got him a new ().
1 apron 2 ring 3 contact 4 field
- (6) I bought a new T-shirt for my brother, but I bought the wrong size. It was too () for him.
1 heavy 2 clear 3 tight 4 bright
- (7) Sarah saw some flowers by the road while she was taking a walk. She () a few and took them home.
1 spent 2 wished 3 picked 4 guessed

(8) Jenny saw her grandparents () the first time in years. She missed them very much.

- 1** for **2** from **3** out **4** over

(9) **A:** I told my mother that I would be home by 7:00. I don't want to () my promise, so I have to go now.

B: OK.

- 1** pass **2** sell **3** break **4** lend

(10) **A:** Don't say anything to Dad about the surprise party!

B: Don't worry. He won't find () about it from me.

- 1** within **2** through **3** out **4** near

(11) My little sister is () of the dark, so she always sleeps with my parents.

- 1** brave **2** true **3** glad **4** afraid

(12) Joseph lost his glasses again. He searched all () the place, but he couldn't find them.

- 1** over **2** under **3** up **4** down

(13) Last Saturday, my bicycle was (). I have to buy a new one.

- 1** steal **2** stole **3** stolen **4** stealing

(14) **A:** Do you like () in Japan, Mr. Kent?

B: Yes, I do.

- 1** live **2** lived **3** lives **4** living

(15) **A:** Which shirt do you like?

B: I think the red one is () than the blue one.

- 1** nice **2** nicer **3** nicest **4** nicely

2

つぎ
次の(16) から(20) までの会話について、()に入れるのに最も
てきせつ
適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬり
なが ひと えら
つぶしなさい。

(16) **Girl 1** : I'm having a party from one on Saturday. ()

Girl 2 : I'd love to. I'll bring a pie.

- | | |
|------------------------|--------------------------|
| 1 I hope you can come. | 2 I'd like that, please. |
| 3 You missed it. | 4 Your bus comes soon. |

(17) **Son** : () Mom?

Mother : First, wash these potatoes. Then, cut them into small pieces.

- 1 What did you cook for dinner,
- 2 What did you buy at the store,
- 3 What time will we have lunch,
- 4 What do you want me to do,

(18) **Son** : Mom, will the zoo be open on New Year's Day?

Mother : () Let's check on the Internet.

- | | |
|--------------------------|------------------|
| 1 Have a great year. | 2 I'm not sure. |
| 3 It happened yesterday. | 4 I did my best. |

(19) **Man** : I'm going skiing this Sunday. () you should come with me.

Woman : That sounds fun. I'd love to.

- 1 While you're at work,
- 2 Because your back hurts,
- 3 When you don't have time,
- 4 If you have no plans,

(20) **Man** : I went hiking in Nagano last Saturday.

Woman : That's pretty far from here. ()

Man : No, I came back to Tokyo that evening.

- 1 Do you know the way?
- 2 Did you take a map?
- 3 Do you want to go together?
- 4 Did you stay there?

つぎ けいじ ないよう かん
次の掲示の内容に関して、(21) と (22) の質問に対する答えとして
もっと てきせつ なか ひと えら ばんごう
最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク
らん
欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Meet Some Japanese Rugby Players

The Tokyo Bats are a rugby team from Japan. In March, they'll play some games here in Canada, and they'll visit Dayton High School on March 22. We have planned some exciting events.

Rugby lesson: 10:00 to 12:00

This is a great chance to learn how to play rugby. All students have to take part in this lesson.

Japanese lesson: 13:00 to 15:00

The players will teach you many useful Japanese words. This lesson is only for members of the school's Japanese club.

Try Japanese snacks: 15:00 to 16:00

The team is going to bring some snacks for us to try. Everyone is welcome!

(21) What will happen in the morning on March 22?

- 1 The Tokyo Bats will study English.
- 2 The Tokyo Bats will leave Canada.
- 3 The students will fly to Japan.
- 4 The students will learn about playing rugby.

(22) Who can take part in a Japanese lesson?

- 1 Students who have been to Japan.
- 2 Students who bring some snacks.
- 3 Students who are in the Japanese club.
- 4 Students who are in the rugby club.

3

B

つぎ
次のEメールの内容に関して、(23)から(25)までの質問に対する答
えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なもの
を1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶし
なさい。

From: Rose Keyser
To: Joe Keyser
Date: June 16
Subject: See you soon

Hi Joe,
How are you? I can't wait to see you when you come to Florida next month! I haven't seen you since last Christmas at Grandma's house. I had such a good time. I really enjoyed Grandpa's stories about our dads. And Grandma's dinner was so delicious! What do you want to do in Florida? We can go to the beach near my house, or we can go to an amusement park. Also, I really want to take you to Gator Park. We can ride on a boat and see some interesting animals there.
Your cousin,
Rose

From: Joe Keyser
To: Rose Keyser
Date: June 16
Subject: Gator Park

Hi Rose,
I'm excited to see you! You're so lucky. I want to live by the beach, too. As you know, I live in Iowa, and the ocean is really far from here. Will we have time to go surfing? Gator Park sounds fun, but my mom thinks it's too dangerous. She says I can't go. There is a nice aquarium in Florida, right? Can we go there?
Your cousin,
Joe

From: Rose Keyser
To: Joe Keyser
Date: June 16
Subject: Aquarium

Hi Joe,
I really wanted to take you to Gator Park. It's not dangerous, but you should listen to your mom. Yes, there's an aquarium near here. They have dolphins and many beautiful fish. It's on a small island south of Miami Beach. We can go there, and we can go surfing at Miami Beach, too. We'll be hungry after that, so let's have dinner at a restaurant near the beach. I'll take you to my favorite steakhouse!
Write back soon,
Rose

- (23) Next month, Joe will
- 1** stay at his grandparents' house.
 - 2** look for some Christmas presents.
 - 3** visit Rose in Florida.
 - 4** move to Iowa.

- (24) Why won't Joe go to Gator Park?
- 1** His mother thinks it is a dangerous place.
 - 2** His mother thinks it is too far away.
 - 3** He thinks it is too boring.
 - 4** He has already been there with his mother.

- (25) What will Rose and Joe do after they go surfing?
- 1** Have a picnic on the beach.
 - 2** Eat dinner at a steakhouse.
 - 3** Visit a small island.
 - 4** Go swimming with dolphins.



つぎ えいぶん ないよう かん
次の英文の内容に関して、(26) から (30) までの質問に対する答えとして
もっと てきせつ
最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2,
なか ひと えら ばんごう らん
3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

A Special Meal

Thailand is a country in Southeast Asia. It is a very popular place to visit for people from other countries. About 38 million people went there in 2018. Many people like to visit Thailand because it has a lot of beautiful beaches and temples. It has some interesting festivals, too. One is called the Monkey Buffet Festival in the city of Lopburi.

The Monkey Buffet Festival is not a traditional festival. Because of this, it is different from other festivals in Thailand. Lopburi started the festival because the city wanted more visitors. During this festival, a lot of fruit and vegetables are put on tables near an old temple. However, the food is not for visitors. It is for monkeys that live near the temple.

In Thailand, monkeys are a symbol of good luck. There is a traditional story in Thailand about a prince named Rama. In the story, Rama tries to save his wife from a demon king.* A monkey king named Hanuman and his monkeys help Rama. The people in Lopburi wanted to make a festival for visitors, but they wanted to thank Hanuman, too. To remember the monkey king, food is given to monkeys during the festival.

At the beginning of the festival, performers wear monkey costumes and dance. Then they uncover* the food, and over 2,000 monkeys from the area come to eat it. The visitors enjoy watching the monkeys. However, they should be careful because these monkeys sometimes take people's bags and other things.

*demon king: まおう 魔王

*uncover: おお 覆いを取る

(26) Why do many people from other countries visit Thailand?

- 1 There are many popular zoos there.
- 2 There are nice beaches and temples there.
- 3 They want to make food at the festivals there.
- 4 They want to learn to write traditional stories.

(27) The Monkey Buffet Festival is different from other festivals because

- 1 it is not a traditional one.
- 2 fruit is given to visitors in Lopburi.
- 3 it is celebrated in many cities in Thailand.
- 4 it is the only traditional festival in Thailand.

(28) Who was Rama in the traditional story?

- 1 The wife of Hanuman.
- 2 A demon king.
- 3 A monkey king.
- 4 A prince.

(29) How does the Monkey Buffet Festival start?

- 1 Some dancers with costumes perform.
- 2 Visitors wear monkey costumes.
- 3 People sing songs for the monkeys.
- 4 Monkeys are brought to the temple.

(30) What is this story about?

- 1 The oldest city in Southeast Asia.
- 2 The history of Thailand.
- 3 An interesting event in Thailand.
- 4 A temple built by monkeys.